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Chairman Jagler and Members:

Thank you for today's hearing on Assembly Bill 117, which clarifies legislative intent and removes a
duplicitous requirement for building permit applications. 2015 Act 211 directed the Department of
Safety and Professional Services (DSPS) to create a standard building permit application form for one

and two family dwellings, and create an online portal for these forms. The intention of the legislation
was to simplify and streamline a sometimes tedious process.

Since the passage of Act 211, some local municipalities have required contractors to submit their permit
applications both on paper and electronically. Assembly Bill 117 prohibits municipalities from requiring
both electronic and paper copies of the same application.

Under the bill, municipalities maintain the right to mandate paper applications. If a municipality
requires a contractor to submit their permit application on paper, the municipality must accept any of
the following:

A printed copy of the municipality's own permit application form

A printed copy of DSPS's standard electronic permit application form
The standard paper application form that DSPS makes available to the public

This legislation will streamline the building permit process for one and two family dwellings throughout
the state without putting undue burdens on local municipalities.

Thank you again for this opportunity to testify. I am happy to take any questions you may have.

OFFICE: State Capitol, P.O. Box 7882, Madison, WI 53707-7882 PHONE: (608) 266-2056 TOLL -FREE: (888) 295-8750
E-MAIL: Sen.LeMahieu@legis.wi.gov WEB: http://LeMahieu.senate.wi.gov


